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St. Peter’s Church 

Sundays 

 8.00 am – Holy Communion 

 9.30 am – Holy Communion 

9.30 am – Good News Club 

(Sunday School) during term time. 

Wednesdays 

10.00 am - Holy Communion 

Fridays 

6.00 pm - Youth Orchestra 

St. Luke’s Church 
1st and 3rd Sundays 

9.30 am – Holy Communion  

 

 

 

    1 Kings 21.1-10, 15-21a 

                              Galatians 2.15-21 

                                  Luke 7.36-8.3 

 

 

    

Monday 6 June  

Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

Tuesday 7 June 

Morning Prayer  - 8.30 am, York Room. 

Staff Meeting - 9 am, York Room. 

Exercise Class - 9.30 am, Parish Hall. 

St. Nicolas Service  - 10.30 am. 

Mainly Music  - 11 am, Parish Hall. 

Oaks Service  - 11.30 am. 

Wednesday 8 June 

Morning Prayer  - 8.30 am, York Room. 

Holy Communion  - 10 am, Parish Hall. 

Thursday 9 June 

Morning Prayer  - 8.30 am, York Room. 

Walking Group - 9.30 am,  Burnside 

Park. 

Coffee & Chat  - 10 am, York Room. 

Choir Practice  - 7.30 pm, Parish Hall. 

Friday 10 June 

Morning Prayer - 8.30 am, York Room. 

Create with Fibre -  12.30 pm, York 

Room. 

English Conversation Class  - 4-6 pm,     

Petersgate. 

Youth Orchestra - 6 pm, Parish Hall. 

__________________________________ 

 
 

Services 

Next Week’s Readings 

This Week’s Diary 

Coming Up 

Mid Winter Service - 17 June 

Book Sale - 24, 25 June 

St. Peter’s Patronal Festival         

 Service - 26 June 

Nurse Maude Service -10 July 

Spring Service - 11 September 

Garage Sale - 24 September 

Plant Sale - 15 October 

The man from the council 

came to deal with the    

cassock weevil. 

The Anglican 

Diocese of  

Christchurch 
 

The Parish of 

Upper Riccarton- 

Yaldhurst 

 

 Welcome  
to the 

Churches of  

St. Peter 

St. Luke 

 

 

 

 

 

_____________________ 

 

Morning tea 

will be served after   

all services  

 

___________________ 

 
 

 5 June 2016  

Ordinary Sunday X 
 

The Year of Growing 

St. Peter’s Church  
8.00 am & 9.30 am  

Holy Communion  

St. Luke’s Church  
9.30 am Holy Communion  
 

Readings:            1 Kings 17.17-24 

                              Galatians 1.11-24 

                              Luke 7.11-17 

Sentence: 

Happy are those whose helper is the God of    

Jacob: whose hope is in the Lord their God, 

who made heaven and earth, the sea and all that 

is in them: who keeps a promise for ever.         

(Psalm 146.5-6) 

 

 Collect: 

Healing and compassionate God, 

your hands hold gently all creation, 

your touch brings life in the face of death, 

your love transforms destruction into grace. 

Touch our lives with your Spirit, 

bringing new life and hope, 

so that we live and serve you with joy and 

praise;  through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 

Post Communion Sentence: 

The Lord sets free the prisoner, and gives sight 

to the blind: the Lord raises those bowed down, 

and loves those who are just.  (Psalm 146.8) 
 

http://www.123rf.com/photo_16662041_caliche-bible-and-bread.html


Clergy Comment from our Vicar… 

Thank you to those who went 

last week to St Luke's and made it a 

special celebration of our unity in Christ 

there. We had a wonderful service at St 

Peter’s, both 8 and 10 am and thank you 

to those who brought such a yummy 

morning tea. I don’t know how but some 

of the leftovers made their way to the 

vicarage, so we had the hardship of 

finishing them with the worship 

committee.  Someone had to do it!  It’s 

good to be neighbourly and to work 

together.  The West Methodist Parish 

was like us a founder member of 

Petersgate Counselling Centre.   

I would like to offer a 

confirmation class.  Confirmation is 

available for anyone who is baptised and 

aged 16 or over.  While it will be for 

confirmation I also invite any adults or 

young adults who haven’t been baptised 

or indeed anyone who would like to 

renew their faith or discover what faith is 

for the first time. The confirmation 

service has the opportunity for the laying 

on of hands for renewal, and of course 

adults can be baptised as well as 

children.  You may have friends or 

family or neighbours who would like to 

find out what Christian faith is all 

about.  Or you might like to renew your 

understanding and practice.  It will be a 

non-judgemental environment where no 

question is deemed stupid. 
Please talk to me if you have 

questions about this course - I would 

love to talk to you about this. 

….Nick 
_________________________________ 

From Tuesday to Friday we have  

morning prayer in the York Room,   

8.30 am.   All welcome. 

Welcomers 

There is to be a training session for our 

Welcomers.   We will be combining with 

the Welcomers from the Parish of Hornby, 

on Saturday 18 June, at 9.30 am.   The 

session will be held at St. Columba’s, 452 

Main South Road, Hornby. 

Those Welcomers with email have been 

advised and for those without there is a 

note on the table for you. 

Please put this date in your diary and let 

Pamela know if you can or cannot attend.   

...Nick. 

_________________________________ 

“A Keeper of the Robes” 

We have a new voluntary position     

available - “The Keeper of the Robes”.    

This is a prestigious position and will 

entail washing, maybe ironing and mend-

ing (from time to time) the robes on the 

stage.   For an interview, please phone the 

office. 

_________________________________ 

Haydn Hill Musical Director - on Leave 

Haydn is going to Singapore, to spend 

time with his wife, Adeline, from June 

until September. 

Bill Grubb, a choir member, will be play-

ing the keyboard on Sundays and Khin 

Wee will oversee the choir practices. 

__________________________________ 

Mid Winter Service 
at St. Luke’s Church, Friday 17 June, 6 

pm.   Our Youth Orchestra will be present 

and there will be some food afterwards.   

Come celebrate winter with us.              

All welcome.   ….Nick. 

__________________________________ 

  Food Basket 

Please support our food basket for the City 

Mission and Aranui Parish.  Did you 

know that it costs $240 a week for 4   

emergency family-sized grocery orders. 

Thank you to John and Ken who deliver 

this food. 

Mission Update. 

Our Mission Table next week is for Diane 

Goodman in Chad.   Diane has been 

working for many years on Bible translation.   

At the end of the year she is returning to 

New Zealand. 

….Irene 348.7554 

___________________________________ 

This Week’s Prayer Focus 

Please Pray ….. 

* Give thanks for our Good News Club/

Sunday School and Leaders. 

* Pray for those known to us who are sick or 

have had an operation - Ryan Holley, 

Elizabeth Chappell, Ann Griffiths, Stanley 

Woods, Ashley Legat, Michael Fenton. 

* Petersgate Counselling Centre. 

* From the Diocesan Cycle of Prayer:-  

Sister Eveleen Retreat House Board;  

Theological Students;  and those from the 

Diocese at St. John ’s College;  and 

Ordinands in training.  

__________________________________ 

Rosters for:-   

Church Duties  - Readers, Intercessors, 

Worship Leaders, etc are on the table for 

collection.  

___________________________________ 

Name Badges 

We will shortly have a board in the porch to 

house our  name badges.   If you require a 

badge please leave your name in the book on 

the table. 

____________________________________ 

Anglican Resource Centre 

Theology House, 31 Yaldhurst Road.    
Resources for all your  ministry needs 

___________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

Eftpos is available for your use  

in the porch or office. 

 

 

Church Restoration Fundraiser 

# Thank you to those who have supported 

our prints/cards project. If you haven’t done 

so may we encourage you to make a pur-

chase. Heather Cox from the choir or    

Pamela in the Office can help you with this. 

Remember eftpos is now available. 

# Also thanks to those who have been     

giving ideas for further projects, some of 

which are being followed through now. 

# We obviously need to reach donors     

beyond our own congregation and ideally 

people with a heart for St. Peter’s. A form 

included with this bulletin will provide you 

all with opportunity to make suggestions. 

Please return these in the receptacle on our 

table by the door or to the Vicar or me    

personally. Thank you. 
….David Winfield (Convenor) 

___________________________________ 

Screens from the Stage 
We did have 4 screens with gold material 

attached which we used for performances on 

the stage, shielding people’s eye from the 

many items stored thereon. 

They are needed now for the St. Peter’s 

Youth Orchestra.  They seem to have disap-

peared.   If you have seen them or heard  

that someone  has borrowed them, please 

phone the office.  It would be great to have 

them back.   Thank you. 

___________________________________ 

Annual Book Sale 

Coming up later this month (Friday 24th and 

Saturday 25th June).   We will be looking 

for   helpers closer to the time but are happy 

to accept books from now on. These can be 

left at the back of the hall or at the office  

between 9 am and noon week days, or    

contact David or Jo (322 8723) if you     

require them to be picked up.   ….David 
______________________________________ 

Direct Credit forms are on the table if you 

wish to change your giving to this. 


